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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

`                           MINUTES FOR JUNE 20, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville; Assistant Health Agent Ann Loree.
Guests: Mr. Chris Mossman, Trowbridge Eng; Mr. Bill & Ms. Norma Eades, home owners  50 Old Oak Ave; Mr. Jamie Rheault & Wes Flis, Whitman & Bingham Eng; D.J. Wilson, Mass Municipal Association; Ms. Joan Hamlet, Tobacco Control; Mr. Chris Bjurling, Depot General; Ms. Robin LaRoche & Ms. Tammy Pydych; Ms. Cindy Vincent.
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Minutes were approved and signed for May 2nd, April 18th, & June 6th.

Vouchers were approved and signed for Ms. Swedberg June gas mileage, Ben Meadows, & City of Fitchburg for beach & lab testing for May & June 2018. 

4:38 p.m. Mr. Chris Mossman; Trowbridge Engineering. 50 Old Oak Avenue. Mr. Mossman showed the plan to the Board of the Variance/Local upgrade request:

1. 310 CMR 15.404 (3) d Reduction in leaching area size 336 sq.ft. Proposed 446 sq.ft required.

2. Westminster BOH regulations proposed 336 sq.ft. Reduction in leaching size 558 sq. ft required

3. 310 CMR 15.405 (1) b Cover over leaching area proposed 4.5+ required 3 (max)
4. 310 CMR 15.405 (1) a Leaching area setback from a property line 7+ proposed 10 required

The Board members were in favor of the Variance/Local upgrade.
Newton Road subdivision: Whitman & Bingham: Jamie Rheault & Wes Flis.  They discussed a 16- lot cluster development off of Newton Road.   Approval of a Facility Nitrogen Aggregate Loading Plan from 2017 was discussed, Whitman & Bingham explained how it had been sold to a new developer, and hence the agreement drawn up in 2017 was not completed.  Board was concern as to why this had not been previously recorded at the registry of deeds as the agreement required, Mr. Rheault and Mr. Flis explained that the previous owner backed out of this development which was approved on March 15, 2017.  The new owner Mr. Matt Olson will design 3 bedroom homes with extra credit land deeded to the town. Mr. Rheault & Mr. Flis discussed that the paper work could not be recorded until this property was sold. Attorney will be filling the Deed, Mr. Rheault will send to Ms. McConville for Town Council to review; they have 30 days to complete this transaction. 
Tobacco Alliance: Ms. Joan Hamlet & Mr. D.J. Wilson had an open discussion about what other local municipalities have passed as regulations. The Board invited the local merchants to discuss how these regulations could affect Westminster business and its citizens. Ms. Hamlett handed out a draft to all those present documents include.
1. A color-coded draft regulation.

2. BOH Flavor Points.

3. A municipal list of towns with flavor restriction.

4. Misc. lists that are applicable to other sections of the regulations that we are asking the BOH to review for a possible update/ ie: cigar pricing, blunt wrap ban, updated definitions, no new tobacco retailers 500 ft from a school, cessation sign requirements.

The Board discussed with those present to read over the documents any comments could be sent to the BOH email or to Dr. Popik. This will be talked about in the near future, a date had not been set. 

Agent Update: 

The BOH meeting on July 4th will be cancelled the next meeting will be on July 18th. 

29 Lake Drive East; discussed family living in camper/trailer. Rita told the Board she had been called by the police. The Board discussed that this is a zoning issue.  Rita sent the residents of 29 Lake dr East a letter stating that a temporary Housing Permit will not be granted by the BOH and they must vacate the premises.  A follow-up letter was sent by the Zoning commissioner that they must cease and decist residence and remove the trailer from the property.  
The Meadows at West Hill Condo:  Order to Correct has been sent out, compliance is expected by July 9.
5 South Shore Rd: Non-compliance of Order to Correct, scheduled for Court on 7-13.  Unfortunately, due to lack of proper notification to the defendant according to the Judge, case continued to July 21.  

Joan Hamlet has confirmed that she has visited each tobacco merchant in Westminster and delivered and discussed the outline presented tonight to the board.  

Newton Rd subdivision- has a new buyer to the property- Matt Olsen but the engineering firm; Whitman & Bingham has backed out of the agreement so perc testing will need to be redone on the 16 lots, new engineer is Mr. Mark Popham.

5:52 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion. All were in favor.
5:52 p.m. Meeting adjourned

___________________________     _______________________________       _____________________________                                      
                Dr. Michael Popik                           Edward Simoncini                               H. Christopher R
Minutes were signed by Board members on 8/8/2018   Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
50 Old Oak plans

Newton Rd Sub division proposal

Tobacco Alliance information packet 

